Ocean Hills Golf Board of Directors Meeting

Saturday, Sept. 13, 2014

 

I.  Call to order and approval of the agenda

The meeting was called to order at 9:03 am by President Opal Martin.

 

Board members present: President Opal Martin, First Vice President Len Holness, Second Vice President Greg Coffey, Secretary Patty Coffey, Directors Tom Vetlesen, Marilyn Vetlesen, Elizabeth Westwater and Jerry Moskovitz...

 

Committee chairs and guests:  Rita Harper, David Demarest, Barbara Demarest, Marge Stogdill, Karen Corrothers, Doug Wright, Joe Newmyer, June Brimcombe, Carol Wright and Pete Russell. 

 

II. Approval of the last meetings minutes: The last meetings minutes as amended were approved.  Elizabeth Westwater made the motion to change the minutes and Tom Vetlesen seconded it and there was a unanimous yes.

 

III. Treasurer’s report:  Max Blumeyer was unavailable so Greg Coffey gave the report showing a balance of $6556.35.

 

IV. President’s Report:  Opal Martin has asked Len Holness, Frank Dowling and Bobbie Elexon to be on the 2015 Nominating Committee for golf officers.  There will be a Board Meeting on October 11 at 9am to vote on the selection of the committee.

 

V.  Old Business:  


Rules and Dress Code: The Golf Course Committee has placed two new signs at the golf course entry stating the most important golf course regulations.  2015 bag tags will have rules on the back, including details regarding “proper golf attire”.  If a resident sees someone abusing the rules they can call community patrol. The Golf Course Committee has requested that someone from the Golf Club assist in finalizing the wording regarding “proper golf attire”.  A suggestion was made also that the membership person could give out information on dress code when someone joins the club.

Shoe Racks:  Greg Coffey said shoe brushes still need to be installed on the new cement area by the Casa.  A bench will be placed behind the hedge so one can sit on the bench with the shoe racks under.  We need to still determine the number needed.  The golf committee is checking into prices for this project.

2015 Budget: Marilyn Vetlesen mentioned that the 2015 budget must be presented and voted on before the next general meeting.  Marilyn also mentioned that membership money cannot be given to the ladies/men events.  Max will need to revise the budget.  We need to change the rules and make it so we can give money to each group.  Changing a name like Golf Social Club where we could help with expenses for the social events in the groups.  We might need to change the dues structure.  Have separate accounts.  We may need to designate a person to work with the treasurer.  Before we can propose a change in the dues structure to $1 dues, $4 social activities we must approve the 2015 budget.  This will be discussed the next Board Meeting on October 11.

 

VI. New Business: 

Board Policy regarding Minutes:  After a discussion on getting minutes out it was decided to also post Board Minutes on the website.  Jerry Moskovitz moved we do this 1 week following any Board Meeting  revisions.  The Board shall approve within two weeks and post on the golf website and the Casa.  Len Holness seconded the motion and all were in favor.  I will call Dick Travis to add a link on the website next to General Golf Meeting minutes.  

2015 OHGC Schedule:  Tom Vetlesen presented the 2015 schedule and he will consult with Louise in the Recreation Dept.

Men’s Day/Niners policy: There was an issue on the course when the Men’s Day last Tee time went off.  Golfers followed but because of slow play, the Niners caught the golfers.  After the Men’s Day and before the Niners open play is allowed.  Opal picked up a code of conduct and it was discussed.  As it stands it is open play until noon.

  

Single Cart Riders: Riders need to be aware that the carts must meet safety and golf course standards here at Ocean Hills.  The Golf Course Committee is working with Becky and the Master Board because of liability issues.  The company, Modern Medical, has access to carts that meet our standards but are reluctant to stand behind them due to warranty issues.  No new single rider carts available meet our specifications.  The single rider cart certification is through OHCC.  Every year the owner will sign a waiver when he picks up his sticker and that he has received the rules and regulations and will abide by them including no driving around the paved areas of the Casa.

 

VII. Committee Reports:

 

Golf Course Committee: Greg Coffey reported that: #5 ladies T box has a drain now so should stay dry.  The Golf Course Committee has issued a memorandum concerning the “crabgrass” infestation and it is posted on the Golf Club website.  The current plan is to double cut on tournament days and single cut morning and afternoons on non-tournament days to help make the greens putt true.  Heat is an issue at the moment.   Greg mentioned the liquid amber seed pods “dinkleberries” will be raked weekly between 12 green and 13 tee box.  Golf Course Committee has recommended that the #18 men’s T box be redone.

 

Men’s Day Tournaments: Jerry Moskovitz said they have more men on Men’s Day on Tuesday than ever before.

 

Women’s Day Tournaments: Elizabeth Westwater said the scramble on October 22 will include mulligans.  December 17 is the Christmas luncheon at Shadowridge.  The cost is $28.

 

Niners:  Mike and Mina Bell-not present.

 

Guys and Dolls: Tom and Marilyn Vetlesen.  Marilyn reported a great turnout with 158 players in August.  The last event in October will include an open bar to rid of the inventory for the year.

 

Special Tournaments: Rita Harper reported 215 golfers for the Sept. 8-9 event, with 100 on Monday and 115 on Tuesday.  Thanks to the sponsors and to Jeannie Murrell for a great event.  Pipes Plumbing is Oct 6-7.  They will sponsor a cocktail hour on Oct 7, 5-6:30 for the players.  Marilyn Vetlesen and Helen Sloane will run this event.

 

Touring Amateurs:   David Demarest said September 15 is The Vineyard with 80 sign-ups.  A starter and marshall will have ample bug spray and ice water.  Refunds may be necessary in case of the heat.  Oct 13 event is at St. Mark Executive (formerly Lake San Marcos Executive). St. Mark has all new carts and cart paths, but they will not yet have completed their golf shop or restaurant construction. Nov 17 will be at Welk. Next year, Twin Oaks and Woods Valley Golf Courses will replace Pala Mesa and The Vineyard as two of our full length courses, along with Shadowridge.

 

Match Play:  Joe Newmyer said match play is going on with 33 players including 5 women.  It has another 4 weeks.

 

Hole-n-One: Gordon Burrows not present.

 

Membership: Margie Stogdill reported we have 517 members.  She would love to renew memberships through emails like last year. 

 

Handicaps: Tom Vetlesen unavailable so Marilyn gave his report.  There are 161 ladies, 14 new, 256 men, 18 new, total 417 members, including 32 new members.

 

Rules/Tournament Instruction: Doug Wright had no report, but he will follow through and get an uninterrupted power source (UPS) for the Casa computer.

 

Computer Operations: Marilyn Vetlesen had not report.  A motion made from Greg and seconded by Len was unanimous from group to give Doug or Marilyn up to $150 to buy the UPS.

 

Publicity: Jim Mulvey is taking care of all necessary magazine articles.  Thanks Professor.

 

Sunshine/Correspondence:  Karen Carrothers keeps those cards going out to all golfers.  A big hug.

 

Casa Supplies:  June Brimcombe: no report.

 

The meeting was adjourned at10:35.   The next Board Meeting is October 11, 9am.  The next General Golf Meeting is October 15 at 4:00 Happy Half Hour, 4:30 Meeting

 

Respectfully submitted by

Patty Coffey

